

Dear Families of Colmont School,

## **ENROLMENT AT ASSUMPTION COLLEGE**

Firstly, on behalf of the Assumption Community, I would like to say how sorry we are to hear of the closure of Colmont School. This has surely come as a shock, and I can only imagine the emotions that you are experiencing at this time. It is a great loss to our community and to the story of our town.

Assumption College will work with as many families as possible to provide continuity of education to secondary school aged students from Colmont School. We're a community – you're our people.

Our unique MyMAP curriculum is very different to the schooling you have been used to. We have the possibility to offer your child an individualised pathway, and discerning if this is the best pathway for your child is something we will need to do together.

You can access a great deal of information about the College on our website, but nothing beats a conversation (or a tour). We have extended our opening hours today (Thursday) to 8pm, and will evaluate availability over Friday and the weekend later today.

We understand that this is a difficult time and you will be keen to see your son or daughter enrolled into a school as quickly as possible. The transition process will be important for their wellbeing. We will adapt our enrolment processes as best we can and will expedite the process to enrol children in our vacant positions as quickly as possible. As more information becomes available, we will communicate this with you as quickly as we can via our website.

Please feel welcome and encouraged to contact Reception or our Enrolment Officer with any queries or to begin the enrolment process by completing the enrolment form on our website. Considering the circumstances, we have waived the usual enrolment fee.

Kind regards and blessings to you and your children at this difficult time,

Kate Fogarty

HateFogorty

Principal